February 16, 2004

The Honorable Robert G. Marshall

Virginia House of Delegates

General Assembly Building

Room 704

Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Delegate Marshall:

This weekend, I was advised that you expressed some concerns on the House floor on Saturday morning, February 14, 2004 regarding my failure to respond to correspondence that you had sent to me. Despite your comments, my records indicate that I did not receive a copy of this letter in either hard copy or fax. Today, I did receive a copy of your letter dated February 2, 2004.  I hope that you will find this letter responsive to your inquiry. 

In response to your question regarding whether the Office of the Secretary of Technology is 'engaged in any negotiation to possibly privatize IT procurement in order to save the Commonwealth money, whether or not they are a result of the Wilder Commission’s recommendations', please be advised that no actions are currently being contemplated to 'privatize IT procurement' by VITA. However, as was stated in the letter dated February 2, 2004, from Secretary Sandy Bowen to you regarding the administration’s efforts on this subject, we are actively engaged with the Virginia Partners in Procurement project and do believe there will be substantial savings that are derived.  At this time, however, it is premature to provide an exact figure on the savings that may be achieved.

I hope this answers the question that you raised. Please let me know if I can be of further assistance to you regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

George C. Newstrom

cc: The Honorable Sandy Bowen, Secretary of Administration

